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The District will allow an individual with a disability to use a miniature horse as a service animal in 
District facilities, campuses, and programs and on District campuses if the miniature horse has been 
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for registration and record collection, prior to the start of classes, programs, and activities.   Following 
registration through DSPS, students will be provided access to a District certificate for the service 
animal, which includes a photo ID, to be attached to the collar/harness of the service animal, that must 
be visible at all times on the animal, while present or participating in District facilities, campuses, and 
programs, to ensure campus members and constituents recognize it is a working service animal.  Service 
animals without having proper vaccination and licensure records on file, may be excluded from District 
facilities, campuses, and programs.   
 
Inquiries by the District  
The District may make inquiries to determine whether an animal qualifies as a service animal and should 
be permitted on campus, facilities and/or programs including but not limited to:  

 Whether the animal is required because of a disability;  

 Whether the animal has received required vaccinations and licensure, 

 What work or task the animal has been trained to perform.  
 
Campus members who identify a student with an animal on campus without a visible District photo ID 
reflecting the animal is a service animal, may refer the student to DSPS, as DSPS is the representative 
department responsible for making disability related inquiries, as well as collecting licensure and 
vaccination records.  The District will not make either of these inquiries when it is readily apparent that 
an animal is trained to do work or perform tasks for an individual with a disability (e.g., the dog is 
observed guiding an individual who is blind or has low vision, pulling a person's wheelchair, or providing 
assistance with stability or balance to an individual with an observable mobility disability).  
 
An individual may choose to produce a county service dog license or identification tag, but licensure or 
certification is not required in order to meet the definition of service animal under this procedure. There 
are no licensing or certification requirements for miniature horses.  
 
The District may request proof of immunization, pursuant to state law (Health and Safety Code § 
121690), requiring that all service animals be immunized.  
 
Responsibilities of Persons Non-Students Utilizing Service Animals Students: 
A student with a disability who intends to bring a service animal to class is encouraged to register the 
animal with the DSP&S Office or with the ADA Compliance Officer in order to record their animal’s 
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